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We Count on Home Care 

Joint Employment 

The Department has received questions from stakeholders regarding how the Final Rule 

may impact consumer-directed, Medicaid-funded programs. The Final Rule modified the 

“third party employment” regulation to prohibit third party employers of domestic service 

employees—i.e., employers other than the individuals receiving services or their families or 

households—from claiming the companionship services exemption from minimum wage and 

overtime or the live-in domestic service employee exemption from overtime. This regulatory 

change will require each public entity or private agency that administers or participates in a 

consumer-directed, Medicaid-funded home care program to evaluate whether it may be a 

joint employer under the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA). 

In response to these questions, we have created a new Administrator’s Interpretation and 

an updated fact sheet to help potential joint employers determine their obligations under 

the Fair Labor Standards Act. The guidance also includes seven detailed hypothetical 

examples with analyses, based on actual consumer-directed programs. 
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